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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Principal 
Mr John Southon 

 

Head Teacher Secondary 
Mr Gerry Capell 

 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

Reminders 
 
Next Week 
Stage 6 Study Week 
 
Friday 26/2/2021 
Gobondery Narraf 
Swimming @ Warren  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C 
President 

Mr Jono Sanderson 
 

Secretary 
Mrs Jo Randall 

 

Treasurer 
Mrs Lubka Prebendarcik 

Junior, Senior Primary and Secondary champions: 

Vashti Williams, Thomas Sanderson, Jessica Morgan, Mikayla Penny, Lily Kirk, Seth 

Prebendarcik. William Taylor, Aliethea Stokes and Kayden Charlton-Little.  
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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Last week was our annual swimming carnival. The 

day was an outstanding success because of the 

excellent organisation of Mrs Morgan and the 

enthusiasm and cooperation of our students. Our 

students were outstanding, as we expect and 

demand them to be. Indeed, the attendance rate at 

the carnival was over 90% across the school and 

participation was exceptional. Both are at levels 

other schools would see as an aspiration goal. At 

Trundle Central School however, it is an 

expectation. I thank Bruce and Mary Anne Flavel 

for the canteen, Parkes Shire for providing such an 

excellent facility and Trundle staff for their 

professionalism. 

 

All students have started school well, settling 

quickly into positive work patterns and following 

our behavioural expectations. I am especially 

pleased with the transition students have made to 

Kindergarten and Year 7. This year we have seven 

Kinder students and eleven in Year 7. The red 

carpet is ready for more, but this is a solid building 

block for the future.  

 
School data indicates we improved in every area in 

2020, but I expect even better in 2021. We must 

have the mindset that we can do better each year, 

achieving at the same level or reflecting on the 

past, is not good enough. This is the St George 

Rugby League Club mindset, reflecting on the past 

premierships, rather than true analysis of the 

dismal performance of recent years. Talk to any 

supporter, they will tell you about the number of 

premierships in a row but are vague on when they 

won their last one. This cannot translate into 

improved performance on the field.   

 

Positive news does not even make the gossip train, 

but negatives are in the first-class carriage, so we 

do not expect a pat on the back. However, the 

facts confirm, this town is blessed with an 

outstanding, comprehensive public school. The 

school numbers are currently 108 students with a 

strong possibility of a few more in the near future. 

This maintains our 2020 numbers, but is still down 

on our pre-drought levels of 126 students across 

the school. Unless this changes, we will have 

staffing adjustments in the future. I ask people to 

positively promote the town, especially the fact 

you do not need three generations in the cemetery 

to be accepted as a local and valued. We need new 

families to maintain our quality of life and the 

vitality of the town. 

 

This school provides an excellent product for the 

community. However, we cannot provide students 

with a place to hide socially, academically or terms 

of behaviour. If your children attend this school, 
they will be known to all staff and cared for. Social 

and learning problems will be identified. This 

creates a challenge to some students and families 

because with identification comes 

acknowledgement and responsibility. In my career, 

I have had many examples where parents have 

moved children because schools have identified 

learning deficits or behavioural difficulties. In 

addition, when mandatory reporters such as 

schools contact DOCS following student 

disclosures, the response is to move schools, 

rather than acknowledge the problem. I will never 

apologise for my passionate belief that I have a 

massive duty of care to children, not adults. At 

times, this offends people but it is not my job to be 

popular.       

 

The school is currently developing our three 

strategic goals for 2021-2024 School Plan. These 

goals are the improvements the school hopes to 

achieve between the years 2021 to 2024. Our 

three strategic goals are: 

 

1. Student growth and achievement. 

Success in this will involve: 
• Providing students in years 10,11,12 to skills, 

knowledge and confidence to clearly 

articulate their learning and career goals. 

• Increase the number of Aboriginal students in 

the top three bands of the Higher School 

Certificate. 

• Improve the school attendance rate to 92% 

of students attending every day for full days. 

• 21% of students achieving within the top two 

bands of NAPLAN. 
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2. Engagement and communication, 

positive community partnerships and 

pastoral care. 

 

Success in this area will involve: 

• A 20% increase in the number of parents / 

carers actively engaged in and supporting 

the school’s educational priorities through 

meaningful school partnerships. 

• A 20% increase in parents attending school 

community events, including P&C meetings. 

• A 20% increase in parent use of formal and 

informal communication practices. 

• Year on year improvement in the ‘Tell them 

from me’, parent and student survey data. 
• An increase in opportunities to recognise all 

student achievement. 

 

3. High impact professional learning and 

quality curriculum delivery through the 

Western Access Program. 

 

Success in this area will involve; 

• Students will be provided with learning 

opportunities that extend, enrich and 

improve learning outcomes. 

• Collaboration within and across schools will 

result in improved curriculum and pastoral 

care opportunities for students. 

• Improvement in HSC results across all 

subjects. 

• Improvement in the provision of information 

to students about post school opportunities, 

Plans are not set in stone. Each week, I plan to 

win Powerball but it does not happen, it is an 

aspirational goal. Our plans will be constantly 

reviewed and modified to the contextual 

environment of the school. That is a long way of 

saying, if we need to change we will do so.  I will 

be undertaking staff and community consultation 

this term in regards to our plan. If you are 

contacted, I will ask you to think of the big picture 

of improving education across the whole 

community. 

 

John Southon, Principal  

Congratulations Ron! 
 

Congratulations to 

 Ron Klein on 40 years of 

employment at  

Trundle Central School 

 

IMMUNISATIONS  
 

Year 10 & Year 7 have received their  

Immunisation packs. Please complete and 

return to school by this Wednesday 17th 

February. 

Congratulations Jacko! 

All School to Work students gained 

Apprenticeship/Traineeship! 
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Trundle Central School P&C Inc. 

Annual General Meeting 

10th March 2021 

 3.30pm 

All Positions will be declared vacant 

Lockers available now! 

Locker keys will be available from Tuesday, 9th February for all students in Year 7- 10. 

All students must comply with the Locker Policy.  

Registrations can be filled in the library at lunch time on Tues-Fri by Mrs P. 

Deposit: $10 

Refund : $10 (at the end of the school year unless the key is misplaced) 

Students who still have their locker keys from last year can keep using them; however, they are asked 

to bring them to the library for registration. 
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Swimming Carnival 
 
Our annual swimming carnival was held on Wednesday with mild summer conditions. It was great to 

see students dressed in house colours, showing great house spirit and participating with enthusiasm. A 

special mention to the following students who were Age Champions: 

 
    

Also congratulations to the following students and team who broke records on the day. 

 

Thomas Sanderson 10 Years 50m Freestyle 
Jessica Morgan 13 years 100m Freestyle 

Paddy Williams Senior Secondary 100m Backstroke 

William Taylor 16 years 50m Freestyle, 100m Freestyle  and Senior Secondary 100m Butterfly  

Hamish Sanderson All Age Secondary 200m  

Mitchell Senior Secondary Relay 

 

A special thank you to the parents and past students who helped on the day either timekeeping, taking 

photos or helping with morning tea your efforts were greatly appreciated. It was also good to see the 

parents and family members who came along to watch the children swim. Thank you to Mitchell Favel 

for providing such a wonderful faculty, where we can hold our carnival, Bruce and Mary Anne for 

running the canteen and Lachie Curr who was the Lifeguard.   

  

Once again it was good to see and hear the Kinder/1/2  students in the baby pool swimming and 

dancing up a storm under the guidance of Ms Downes and Mrs Charlton.  

 

Before the presentation we had a house chant competition with Mr Southon as the judge. It was a close 

call, but Oxley came away with the win. 

 

This year the house points were very close with Mitchell finishing with 607 and Oxley 589. As a results 

Mitchell came away with the win and were awarded the P&C house shield.  

 

See photos on the next two pages.  

 

 

  GIRL BOY 

Junior Primary Vashti Williams Thomas Sanderson 

Senior Primary Lily Kirk & Mikayla Penny Seth Prebendarcik 

Junior Secondary Jessica Morgan Kayden Charlton-Little 

Senior Secondary Aliethea Stokes William Taylor 
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Nugget’s 

Golden Nuggets 

 

Brain teaser  
from Nugget 

 
A farmer has 17 sheep. All but 

nine die. How many left? 

 

(Nine.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 gold nuggets to all the students who attended 

the swimming carnival. Your spirit and 

sportsmanship were first class. Southo would not 

let me race. He obviously has not heard of dog 

paddle! It is an example of discrimination. Surely 

some group is offended for me. It is 2021, we have 

to be offended by something. 

 

10 gold nuggets to those students who broke 

records and were age champions. The challenge is 

for you to go on to the next level and represent 

yourselves and your school. 

 

10 gold nuggets to Trundle pool. The facility is 
good and the service and professionalism is 

excellent. I am sure the council is planning major 

renovations and extension of facilities as part of the 

Berryman Park proposal. Parkes Shire Council 

knows how important we are in Trundle. 

 

10 gold nuggets to the front office ladies. Southo 

tells me it is the best start ever to school. He has 

short arms and long pockets so only expect a 

smile. He still has 40c wrapped in a hanky from 

primary school. 

 

10 gold nuggets to Trundle store. This is a great 

facility for the town. We need to support it, so it 

can continue to provide this service for many years 

to come.    

 

5 steaming nuggets to students who leave their 

rubbish on the ground instead of walking a few 

metres to the bin. This is not what we do at 

Trundle Central School. 

 

Being a dog, I can sometimes over hear 

conversations between students. I am shocked and 

surprised when I hear some students are going 

days without proper food because there is no 

money in the house. Please come to breakfast club  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

or talk to a teacher if you are hungry. No child 
should be hungry in a wealthy country such as 

Australia. I am sure there is also no money for 

smokes and grog in these houses! 

 

Until next week, Nugget. 
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Parent Information session 
Thank you to all those parents who attended our 

Parent Information sessions last Thursday. It was 

lovely to see parents welcomed back into our 

school. 

 

Year 3/4 Headphones 
All students in Year 3/4 will need 

a set of headphones for many 

different classroom tasks over the 

coming year. We are asking 

parents to provide a set of 

headphones for their child to use 

in the classroom.  

 

Year 3/4 Homework 
Homework for Year 3/4 will be handed out on a 

Monday. It can be returned on a Friday or a 
Monday. Homework will include spelling, reading 

and a homework grid. 

 

Year 3/4 Classdojo 
Students were sent home with a specific class 

invitation inviting them to join Classdojo. This 

requires downloading an app and logging in using a 

specific code for each student. Over the year we 

will be adding tasks, pictures and messages for 

parents. Please log-in and take a look to familiarise 

your self with this app. It will be a great way for 

parents to see what amazing work you child is 

producing in the classroom. 

 

Lego 
Do you have unwanted Lego? We are looking for 

donations of any 

genuine Lego (not 

Duplo) that you no 

longer have a use 

for. 

Please ensure that 

the pieces are in a 

reasonable 

condition.  

 

 

 

Sun Safe Policy 
This term is a No Hat No Play term. Students 

MUST wear a wide brimmed hat. This means that if 

they do not have a hat, they cannot participate in 

any outdoor activities including lunch time play. We 

keep a small selection of spare hats for those 
students who accidently forget their hats. These 

hats are washed regularly but are not to be used 

every day by the same students. We will endeavour 

to call parents to let them know their child has 

forgotten their hat so that it can be found. Please 

make sure you put your child’s name inside their 

hat. 

 

Gobondery/NARRAF Swimming 
Carnival 

The Gobondery/NARRAF swimming carnival will 

be held on Friday the 26th February in Warren. If 

your child is eligible to attend this carnival after our 

school swimming carnival they will be given a 

permission note and list of events over the coming 

week. 

 

Crunch and Sip 
Children are encouraged to bring FRESH fruit or 

vegetables to school for Crunch and Sip. They are 

also able to have a sipper bottle of water in the 

classroom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Closed-in lunchbox 
We remind students to bring closed-in lunchboxes 

due to increased numbers of mice seen at the 

school. Also remember to zip up your school bag at 

all times. Thank you.  
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 
This term is now in full swing and our students 

have been so impressive in all their school 

endeavours. 

 

Last Wednesday we held our swimming carnival for 

2021. This was an outstanding day with both sides 

competing to the highest level. I feel the fact that 

with just the relays left the difference between the 

2 teams was a mere 4 points. Congratulations to 

Mitchell for their win on the day and to Oxley for 

the incredible spirit they displayed right till the very 

end! I would also like to mention Zac Clayton from 

Oxley whose effort in organising and providing 

support to his team has earmarked him for a future 
role as a House Captain. 

 

Today we will be having our SRC elections. Once 

again I thank all the students who have the courage 

to put their hands up for an important and 

challenging role within our school which ultimately 

works towards providing a better educational 

experience for our school community. It is a 

serious role which carries weight within our 

school, and at times it can be difficult. It is through 

this service that our students develop the skills to 

become future leaders. Well done everyone 

involved and thanks to Miss Price who has 

accepted the role of secondary SRC co-ordinator 

for 2021. 

 

Our interest electives commenced last week. We 

are trying to encourage all our students to try 

different experiences and learn new skills. I was 

extremely pleased to see the new faces at Small 

Motors keen to learn about the dark arts of lawn 

mowers, whipper snippers and water pumps.  

 

Next week our Year 11 & 12 students will be 

attending this term’s study week. We will be 

traveling to all the other WAP schools on different 

days so that the students can spend face to face 

time with their teachers. We will be at Tullamore 

Monday, Yeoval Tuesday, Tottenham Wednesday, 

here at Trundle Thursday, and then at Peak Hill on 
Friday. A permission note with all details will be 

given to Stage 6 students today. 

 

As always if there are any questions in regards to 

Secondary matters, please contact me at school. 

 

Have a great Week 

Gerry Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies  

 

Small Motors 

Secondary Welfare Levels 

All students start the semester on Level 3.  
Levels will be advertised in the newsletter each 

week. 

15 pink slips = Level 4 

30 pink slips = Level 5 

45 pink slips = Level 5 + Zooper Dooper 
60 pink slips = Level 5 + Zooper Dooper & Blue 

Award 

75 pink slips = Level 6 + Mufti Day and an invite 

to the Semester 1 reward trip 
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School to Work students worked on the welding and  grinding skills last week with the supervision of 

very talented Mr Grady. We can’t wait to see what they will produce this year!  
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Library 

 

Welcome to our school library! 

 

We are very excited to share our school year with you. At Trundle Central School our students 

are challenged to reach their full potential, as well as becoming prepared to be successful 21
st
 

Century citizens and life-long, self-directed learners. 

 

Our library team will work to accomplish this goal throughout the year by conducting primary 

library lessons, promoting children’s literacy and participating in events such as the Simultaneous 

Storytime, Book Fair and Star Reading! 

 

Bring on 2021! 

 

Reading aloud to your child: 

 

https://www.speechbuddy.com/blog/language-development/reading-aloud-how-to-help-kids-succeed/ 

 
LEGO 

 

Do you have unwanted Lego? We are looking for donations of any 

genuine Lego (not Duplo) that you no longer have a use for. 

 

Please ensure that the pieces are in a reasonable condition.  

LIBRARY  NEWS 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  

 

2021 

 

Students received the first Book Club 

Issue last week.  

The orders are due on Thursday, 

18th February.  

Parents can also order books online 

via  

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book

-club/book-club-parents/ 

Select LOOP order, register and place 

your order.  

The books will be delivered to the 

school and handed out to the 

students.  

Term 1  Week 4 
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Services visiting Trundle MPS 
 

The Women’s Health Nurse will be here on the 

15th Feb - please call 68921900 for your 

appointment. 
 

 

 

 

The Dietician will be here on the 3rd March and 

the 14th April – please call 68921900 for an 

appointment. 

 

 

Remember if we don’t use these services we will 

lose them in Trundle.  

Please ring for your appointments. 

Trundle Amateur  

Swimming Club 
 

 

 

 

There will be swimming training this Wednesday 

17th February. Just a reminder that your child 

needs to be able to confidently swim 50m to par-

ticipate in these sessions. 
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